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newsletter 
No 193 - July 2024  

Forthcoming Events 
 

Wednesday 17 July 

JULY CLUBNIGHT RUN – Adrian & Caroline Cunnington’s evening event will be 
going to the Thatched Cottage at Sutterton. Meet at The Vista, Churchgate, 
Spalding, PE11 2RA from 6 pm for 6.30 departure on a 30 mile drive. BOOK NOW if 
you want to come and please provide your choices from the menu on page 4. Email 
Adrian on seeccc@btinternet.co.uk or call 01406 364795 before Friday 12 July. 
 

 

Sunday 28 July 

BULWICK BACON BAP RUN Joy & Nigel Mann’s event is returning to New 

Lodge at Bulwick. We’ll drive to Bulwick’s New Lodge Farm in glorious Rockingham 

Forest countryside, NN17 3DU from Spalding on a suggested (very direct) route, 

taking about 45 minutes leaving The Vista, just off Churchgate, PE11 2RA by 

9.30 am prompt. ( Or, if you wish to make your own way there, please ensure you’re 

there by 10.30 am latest.) Email jmann@seeccc.co.uk asap to book your places. 
 

 

Sunday 4 August 

AFTERNOON TEA MEET Colin & Karen Langwade (Wolseley 1500/Morris 12) 

invite you to a Vintage Afternoon Tea in the marquee with 40's music (marking 

80 years since D Day). Come along for a bit of vintage fun from 2pm at May 

Cottage, Fengate Road, West Pinchbeck PE11 3NE. Cost £10 pp and proceeds to 

Club charity (PHAB). Plenty of parking but numbers limited to 30 people. Book with 

Colin before 30th July on 07767 795006 or colin.langwade@hotmail.com  
 

Sunday 11 August 

BOSTON CLASSIC CAR SHOW Just a quick ‘heads up’ on this one. There is a 

possibility we may be able to have a few more spaces but we do need to know by 

return please, if you wish to come along. Please let Graham Faulkner know straight 

away if you’d like to join us. Email graham55cloughroad@gmail.com 
 

 

Tuesday 20 August 

AUGUST CLUBNIGHT RUN – Jean & Paul Pollard’s evening run is going to the 

South Kyme Golf Club, near Sleaford.  See page 5 for booking details. 

http://www.seeccc.co.uk/
mailto:seeccc@btinternet.co.uk
mailto:jmann@seeccc.co.uk
mailto:colin.langwade@hotmail.com
mailto:graham55cloughroad@gmail.com
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Chair Mann’s CHATTER     
Joy Mann Chair jmann@seeccc.co.uk   01775 723856                

 

 

Hello Everyone! 
 

Wow!! What a whirlwind of a month! June has disappeared in a flash and it’s only 

170 days to Christmas! Big thanks go to all the organisers of June’s events and to 

all the members who supported us. Thanks also to all those who’ve renewed their 

memberships, we are absolutely delighted to have so many back on board. 

Alan and Jackie Aistrup pulled all the stops out for their 2024 annual run with more 

than 60 cars entered and even managed to conjure up some brilliant weather. They 

have myriad pics available if anyone would like them but these should have been 

winging their way to your inbox already, please do shout if you’ve missed out. 

Generous donations for our 2024 charity, PHAB in Spalding, dropped into the coffers 

and we are aiming to present a cheque later in the summer. Watch this space! 
 

Talking of PHAB, a handful of us ended up partying the afternoon away with 

PHAB’s members celebrating the group’s 40th birthday. We all went home 

completely stuffed having enjoyed delicious pork rolls AND cake AND ice cream, 

courtesy of our hosts, having cheekily failed to confess we’d already eaten out in 

the morning on Steve Le Sage’s brunch meet in Heckington.  
 

Around 30 of us gathered on June 30th for a very impressive club stand at Baston 

Show held at Grimsthorpe (That’s twice in 3 weeks we’ve enjoyed that wonderful 

setting) Not so impressive was all the hoo hah before hand – especially the bit 

where we were instructed to arrive in convoy before 8.30 am.  
 

Graham Faulkner, our trusty organiser, arranged for all of us to rendezvous in 

Bourne’s Tesco car park ready to depart at 8.00 am!! It worked like magic, well, 

apart from the four people who decided Bourne’s M&S was preferable! Situation 

soon resolved, we proudly set off in a very handsome convoy to wow Grimsthorpe. 

Do bear in mind here that two of our members had already driven by Grimsthorpe 

to come to Tesco, so you can tell we were taking the instructions quite seriously. It 

worked like a dream… until we got to the gates at Grimsthorpe, where half of us 

were marshalled off in a different direction. What a farce! Having said all this, the 

day was superb, the camaraderie infectious, aided beautifully by “BakerWells” 

scones and a lovely opportunity to catch up with many familiar faces and collect a 

few more subs! Sadly, unless Live Promotions have a bit of a re-think about entry 

fees, I suspect that was most probably our last club display for Baston Classic Car 

Show. Such a shame. 

 

Back to the subject of food, quelle surprise… we do have some events coming up 

which  involve  a  bit  of  motoring too!   We need to take advantage of the  better  

more>>>  

mailto:jmann@seeccc.co.uk
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continued >>> 
 

weather and take to the roads. Join us on Adrian and Caroline Cunnington’s 

evening run finishing at The Thatched Cottage in Sutterton and, later in the 

month, Nigel and I will be hosting the Bulwick Bacon Bap Run on Sunday 28th July 

(other delicious options are available!) 
 

August is busy, busy, busy and sees us doing something completely different 

courtesy of Colin and Karen Langwade (see Forthcoming Events) on Sunday 4th 

August and then we’re all off to sample the delights at South Kyme Golf Club with 

Paul and Jean Pollard on Tuesday 20th, again all the info you need is in this news. 

If you fancy an SEECCC fix in between these events you’ll find us at Boston Show, 

on Sunday 11th August, where we have another super-duper line-up planned. 

 

Wherever we catch up next, I look forward to seeing you out and about very soon.  

If you have any ideas for SEECCC events please do let me know, we’re always 

open to suggestions. Email me, jmann@seeccc.co.uk and thanks again for your 

continued support. 

Joy 

P.S. Talking of something a bit different, make sure you have the Burghley House 

Spooky Tour in your diary for Tuesday, October 29th – I’ll be emailing soon with all 

the details. We’ve just 30 tickets so it’s definitely first come, first served! 

 

P.P.S. No names, no pack-drill, as they say, but thank you to the member renewing 

their subs who sent me the following note!  
 

Dear Mrs Mann, 

Please find enclosed my cheque for £15 as payment for this year's membership. I apologise 

for the extra work that have imposed on you but my understanding of modern banking 

methods is so puerile that I am convinced that revealing my bank details is going to 

endanger my meagre savings to the machinations of an overweight, sweaty, fan-wielding 

crook in the back streets of some far-flung city. 

If you are wondering how such obvious incompetence still allows me to facilitate the word-

processing abilities of the computer, I should explain that, back in 1954, I was obliged 

(reluctantly) to join the Royal Air Force as part of my national service. For some 

unexplained reason, they declined my offer to be a fighter pilot and decided that the 

developing Russian menace would be best countered if I was trained to be a typist. The 

rest, as they say, is history. 

 

Included, with slight amendment, by permission - Editor 

 

mailto:jmann@seeccc.co.uk
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CLUBNIGHT 
MENU              

17th JULY 
BOOK NOW! see page 1 
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JUNE CAPTION COMPETITION 
 

Thanks to  
Colin & Karen 
Langwade  
for: 
 

“I’m sorry 
Officer, but 
even posing 
like that won’t 
get you 
chosen as 
next year’s 
Flower 
Queen!” 

 
 

 

AUGUST CLUB NIGHT: Tuesday 20 August 
We will be meeting at The Vista in Spalding from 6 p.m. intending to leave at 

6.30 p.m.  Our run will take us to South Kyme Golf Club, Skinners Lane, 

South Kyme, Lincs LN4 4AT. We’ll be aiming to eat at around 7.30pm 
 

There will be a suggested route from Spalding to South Kyme  
 

MENU 
The menu for the evening is £12.50 per person 

 2 meat salad with new potatoes or chips. 

8oz gammon, egg, pineapple, peas with new potatoes or chips. 

Vegetarian option of freshly-made quiche, salad and potatoes. 
 

Choice of sweet for £4.50 

Cheesecake, with either cream or ice cream 

Sticky toffee pudding with custard 

Bread and butter pudding with either cream or ice cream  

 

Please contact Paul on 07825 715260 or Jean on 07944 881251 or email 

jean_and_paul@hotmail.co.uk to book your place with your menu choice or if you 

have any questions. 

Please confirm your place by Wednesday 14th August 

mailto:jean_and_paul@hotmail.co.uk
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WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS: 
• Chris and Jackie Murat from Spalding  
• Mel and Kate Burrell from Donington 
• Suzanne Brown and Graham Spence from Aldwincle, near Thrapston 
• Tom Gibbard from Weston Hills 
• Paul Wadsworth and Niki Thompson from Spalding 

 

SEECCC ANNUAL RUN: 9 JUNE 

 
Congratulations to all award winners, including Rob and Mandy Burton (Jensen 
Interceptor) pictured above, who won the Lyon’s Pride trophy at the Club’s Annual 
Charity Classic Run last  month. 
 
Thanks to all who supported this event and helped to raise funds for Phab. Please 
use this link: 2024 Annual Run to access the many photographs taken on the day.  
 

Alan and Jackie Aistrup 

 

FINAL SUBS RENEWAL REMINDER 
 

Don’t forget membership subscriptions fell due on June 1st, our rates remain the same 
for the next year, just £15 for a single membership and £25 for a joint one. BACS payments 
preferred please, bank details unchanged. Cheques should be made payable to East Elloe 
Motor Club Ltd and posted to Joy Mann at 33 Grange Drive, SPALDING, PE11 2DX please. 
Thanks to all those who’ve already renewed, we are grateful for your continued support. 
Regrettably, any renewals not made by the end of July will result in the newsletter being 
withdrawn from August. 
 

https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjBwcHe
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CLUB CALENDAR 2024                                      supporting  

Date Day Event Organiser Venue 

7 Jul Sun 46th Annual Classic Car Rally King’s Lynn & DMC Stowbridge>Hunstanton 

17 Jul Wed Club Night Run A & C Cunnington Spalding > Sutterton 

28 Jul Sun New Lodge Farm Brunch Meet J & N Mann Bulwick, Stamford 

4 Aug Sun ‘Afternoon Tea’  C & K Langwade Pinchbeck 

11 Aug Sun Boston Classic Car Show G Faulkner Hubbert’s Bridge 

20 Aug Tue Club Night Run J & P Pollard South Kyme Golf Club 

1 Sep Sun Boston Fens Treasure Hunt S Le Sage TBC 

7 Sep Sat Sleaford Show SCCCMS Boston Rd., Sleaford 

18 Sep Wed Club Night Run S Le Sage TBC 

6 Oct Sun Sunday Brunch Meet SEECCC Waterside Garden Ctr 

29 Oct Tue ‘Spooky Tales’ J & P Pollard Burghley Ho., Stamford 

3 Nov Sun Sunday Brunch Meet A & C Cunnington TBC 

12 Nov* Tue Club Night Visit TBC TBC 

8 Dec Sun Christmas Lunch J & N Mann TBC 

New details in red text  * Provisional date.   TBC: further details to come.  Dates may be cancelled without notice.  

 

SNIPPETS 
• The annual ‘Wings & Wheels’ Family Fun Day event is running on Sunday 

25th August at Fenland Airfield, Holbeach St Johns, PE12 8RQ from 10am. 

SEECCC members are invited to show their cars; accepted entries include 

free admission for two. Please contact Peter Tyers (07578 570481 

peter.tyers@btinternet.com) if you wish to go. 
 

• Congratulations to Alan & Jackie Aistrup whose 1974 Lancia Fulvia won 

the Historic Classic class award at the King’s Lynn & District Motor Club’s 

46th Annual Charity Classic Rally held on 7 July. Thanks to the many other 

SEECCC members who supported this event which was raising funds for the 

Norfolk Accident Rescue Service (www.nars.org.uk) 

 

mailto:peter.tyers@btinternet.com
http://www.nars.org.uk/

